Mendham Recreation Committee Minutes: November 13, 2013

In attendance: Bruce DiBisceglie, Chris Glassner, Ned Panfile, Jason Fowler & Kevin Lanahan
1. Communications
a. Oct 10, 2013 meeting minutes were reviewed

i. Attendance was corrected to show Chris Glassner was at Oct mtg.
ii. Line 2a was corrected to show Brett made Frisbee Golf suggestion.

b. Communications received: 
i. Bruce rec’d copy of email from a Mendham Township resident (Mike Von Halle) re-submitting a request for new lighting at basketball court. The original request was made in 2006. (see 6a below)
c. Meetings: 

i. Bruce attended Borough Council mtg on Oct 21st. No Rec items discussed
2. Holly Trail:

a. Dec 7th. With caroling and tree lighting at Gazebo. Rec will provide promotion, hot cocoa and donuts. 
3. 2014 Field Allotment

a. Bruce sent out email on Nov 1 to all 2012 & 2013 Field Requestors reminding them that the 2014 Field Request window is now open through Dec 31.

b. Field Requests are being received as a result. Bruce also received updated contact info from the Pastime Club.

4. Mountain View School Event
a. Bruce has contacted Principal Seipp to schedule a meeting. A meeting was set for Oct 23, but unfortunately Principal Seipp was not able to attend and the meeting was rescheduled for Thursday, November 21st.

5. Prior  Business: 

a. Day Camp

i. Bruce communicated the committee’s ideas about expanding the Day Camp to an athletic-themed 7th grade option for boys. 
1. Bruce shared a concern that a concurrent Mon-Thur camp will create confusion for parents. 

2. The committee agreed that a Mon-Fri could work and would be easier for parents.
3. Another alternative is to pilot the program with the existing 6th grade boys group.

ii. The committee discussed how the recent elections (particularly the minimum wage hike to $8.25) would impact the camp.

1. Bruce said that the increase could possibly cost the camp an additional $7,000 in salary expenses and in effect, put the camp in the red annually. Cutting back staff is not an option.
2. The committee unanimously felt that it would be proper to adjust for the increase by raising the day camp weekly fee proportionally to cover mandated wage hikes.
6. New Business:   
a. Basketball lighting proposal was discussed.
i. The committee felt that major investments have already been made to the basketball courts.
ii. Additional major renovations would immediately upset other sports groups looking for additional services and financial resources (football, soccer, tennis, baseball, frisbee golf). 
iii. The committee noted that more users would benefit by upgrading the remaining infields at Borough Park or improving the kitchen area at the Carriage House for food/snack sales (as opposed to using old BBQ grills and folding tables). 
iv. The committee also recognized that the current lighting system is working for both courts satisfactorily. The proposal would cost in excess of $10,000 and would only light one court for a few twilight hours.

v. Bruce shared the 2006/2007 Recreation minutes that showed Mr. Von Halle’s proposal:

1. Requested new benches. The Borough paid $938 for new benches.

2. Requested resurfacing. The Borough resurfaced the courts.

3. Requested new water fountains. The Borough concluded the fountains at the Carriage House were sufficient. 
4. Requested 40’ lighting poles. These exceeded Borough height ordinances, lacked funding and exceeded DPW truck height ability to maintain. Mr. Von Halle was directed in Feb 2007 to resolve these issues. There was no reply subsequent until the re-request this month. The new request did not address the 2006-07 Borough concerns.
Next Meeting: 7:30pm, Wednesday, November 13th, 2013 at the Phoenix House
